
What is Lent?
Lent is a season of preparation before Easter. The purpose of 
the Lenten season is to set aside time for reflection on Jesus’
life, death and resurrection. Lent is the season for getting back 
to basics. It is the time for having a clean-out, getting rid of 
attitudes and patterns of behavior that prevent us from being as 
free as God made us to be. 

When does Lent start?
Because Lent follows the liturgical calendar, the exact date that 
Lent falls each year changes. Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, 
which is always held 46 days (40 fasting days and 6 Sundays) 
before Easter Sunday.

Our school focus during Lent:
As a school the students have begun to break open what Lent 
means and discuss ways that we can give of ourselves to others 
during the season of Lent. This focus also fits nicely with our 
school theme of showing respect towards others. It is by 
showing respect, kindness and compassion that we are able to 
live out the true message of Jesus.  

The students have used this focus of giving to others, as well as 
acts of kindness for their Lenten promises. Please take the time 
to explore this with your children and encourage them to 
continue these acts of kindness and compassion at home and in 
the community. 
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Suggestions from our Year 5 students on how they will try to be 
their best version of themselves during Lent:

- Assisting classmates, if they need it 
- Acknowledge staff members in the hallway when we walk past 

them
- Use our manners more often
- Being resilient in my everyday actions
- Give more compliments to our peers 
- Showing respect to people around me
- Try to focus on the positive things in my life rather than the 

negatives
- Take care of myself and others
- Be inclusive of my peers
- Show empathy towards others 
- Spread more kindness
- Be more humble and trustworthy towards others
- Encourage and support our peers
- Take care of the environment
- Try not to be judgemental

mailto:info@svstrathmore.catholic.edu.au
mailto:principal@svstrathmore.catholic.edu.au
mailto:strathmore@cam.org.au
http://www.cam.org.au/strathmore
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Principal’s Message

“St Vincent de Paul School empowers students to become lifelong learners facing life with 
faith, hope, humility and resilience.”

POSITIVE START
During the past two years, the COVID-19 pandemic has meant 
that many students have missed out on the opportunity to 
experience outdoor activities in an organised, social and 
supportive environment.
The Victorian Government is offering the chance for eligible 
students to attend a free camp program as part of the Positive 
Start in 2022 initiative, during the 2022 school holiday periods.
Information regarding eligibility is contained in the attached letter.

FAMILY SUPPORT GROUP
Also attached to the newsletter is information about our Parent 
Support Group (FSG). This is one of the groups within the school 
community which plays a significant role in supporting families in 
times of need. Kryssi Ruth does a terrific job of coordinating this 
group and I would encourage parents to register their names to 
be part of the FSG, and assist in caring for others in need. 
If you are a family that needs assistance from the FSG please 
contact me on 9379 5723. 

YEAR 6 CAMP
The Year 6 children are currently on camp at Campaspe Downs 
near Kyneton. This is a great opportunity for the children to 
participate in some exciting and challenging activities. Below are 
a few photos of the children participating in these activities. We 
look forward to their safe return tomorrow and hearing the stories 
of their experiences. 
Shane Byrne - Principal

RECONCILIATION 
Congratulations to all those Year 3 students who celebrated 
their Reconciliation last week at the ceremonies held on 
Wednesday and Thursday evening. Although a little nervous at 
the time, the children were very conscious of the significance of 
the sacrament. Thank you to the families and to Ms Elam, Mrs 
Madden, Mrs Ellul, Mrs Petrie, Fr. Tony and Fr. Andrew for their 
support of the children in their preparation for the sacrament. 

YEAR PREP AND 6 PICNIC
A reminder that we have the Prep & Year 6 Picnic which will take 
place on Thursday, March 31. We look forward to seeing all the 
families from Year Prep & 6 attend this event to be held on the 
school grounds. We ask parents to bring their own food and 
drink to enjoy on the night and chairs/rugs to sit on. This is an 
opportunity for parents these year levels to meet each other and 
for the children to meet the families of their buddies. The picnic 
begins at 6:00pm. 

REDEVELOPMENT OF ROSEBANK AVENUE
We are still waiting on the final sign off on the redevelopment of 
the Junior Yard. As soon as we can confirm a completion date 
children will enter the school in the morning through the 
Rosebank Avenue or Woodland Street gates to the Junior Yard. 

Children in Years 4-6 who ride to school are able to drop their 
bikes off in the bike areas in the Senior Yard, walk down the hill 
and enter the yard through the Woodland Street entrance. 
Children in P-3 will be able to store their bikes in the bike racks 
provided in the Junior Yard. 

We would also encourage parents who are driving to also use 
the drop off/pick up zone in Rosebank Avenue. The same road 
rules apply in that parents must remain in their car. 
We will communicate via Skoolbag app when the new yard will 
be able to be accessed for morning drop offs. 
 
PREP ENROLMENTS 
Enrolments are now open for families wanting to enrol their 
child in Prep for 2023. Enrolments packs are available from the 
office or can be downloaded from the school website using the 
following link: https://www.svstrathmore.catholic.edu.au/
enrolment-information/enrolment-information/
Applications close on April 1.
Parents wanting to enrol their child at the school will have the 
opportunity to tour the school on Thursday 24th March and 
Tuesday 29th March. Bookings for these tours can be made 
through the link on the school website. 

SCHOOL PHOTOS
Details of next Wednesday’s school photos are contained on the 
following page of today’s newsletter. We ask all children to 
wear their summer school uniform on the day. If children have 
PE/Class Sport on that day, we ask that they bring their runners 
to get changed into but not wear their sports uniform on the day.

https://www.svstrathmore.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/enrolment-information/
https://www.svstrathmore.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/enrolment-information/
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Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken at St 
Vincent de Paul Primary School by Arthur Reed Photos on:

Wednesday 23rd March 2022

There is no need to return any forms or money to school.
Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo 
day so families can register online to view images when they 
become available in the web shop.

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your 
child’s personalised flyer once you receive it and remember to 
add the codes for all your children attending this school. Even if 
you registered last year, it’s important that you do again this year 
using your child’s 2022 image code to link their images for the 
current year with your contact details. 

When images are ready to view and in the web shop, all parents 
who have registered will be notified
by SMS and email. Once registered, please wait for notification 
that 2022 images are online to view before making your 
purchase.

School Photos

Details that we are looking for are:
● Name
● Contact Number
● Email address
● Address
● CCTV location / Coverage
● Storage time

A Message from Victoria Police

Harmony Day

As next week is Harmony Week in Australia, we as a school will 
be acknowledging this by celebrating Harmony Day next 
Monday, March 21st. Harmony Week is a time to celebrate 
Australian multiculturalism, and the successful integration of 
migrants into our community. The message of Harmony Week is 
everyone belongs. It is about inclusiveness, respect and 
belonging for all Australians, regardless of cultural or linguistic 
background, united by a set of core Australian values.

As part of our celebration, we are inviting the students to wear an 
orange t-shirt or an orange accessory to school (ribbons, hair tie, 
socks etc). Throughout the day and/or week, students will be 
involved in some different activities to celebrate the theme of 
Harmony.
We look forward to a fun day ahead!



Tennis:
Over the past two Fridays some of the year fives went to St 
Monica's primary school to compete in short tennis for Gala Day. 
The people in our team were: Marcus V, Benji, Marcus Z, Ethan B, 
Charlie, Ethan Tav, Tristan, Roman, Noah, Angela, Milla D, Sophia, 
Ava Was, Abi and Liana. At first we had to get on a minibus, and 
when we got there we were shown where to put our bags and 
equipment. Then we grabbed a tennis racket and a ball and hit 
the practice nets. We had nine games altogether and a final. We 
had a mixture of singles, doubles and mixed doubles. At the end 
we came in eighth but it's not about winning, it's about having 
FUN!
Benji Keyte and Marcus Vernali

Cricket:
We are telling you about our Gala Day experience. We rode by 
bus to Fairbairn park to play cricket. We were broken up into two 
teams, the Angels and the Saints. We ended up coming 8th out 
of 12. But in the end we all felt proud and accomplished and had 
so much fun. The bus back to school had quite a bit of energy. All 
and all, this was one of the best sporting experiences we have 
ever had.  
Luke Zammit and Ethan Sands

Softball:
Over the past two weeks, the softballers played in Gala Day. Our 
team members: Sam, Charles, Massimo, Sid, Oscar, Fraser, Lily, 
Amelie, Isabella, Eva and me. We came 2nd over all and I thought 
we did an amazing job doing our best. We also had a blast. 
Everyone was encouraging and we were cheering each other on.
Alice Healy
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Sport News

SVPD SWIM TEAM:
On March 2nd we saw a SVDP swimming team of 28 students 
(from Yr 4, Yr 5 & Yr 6) swim at the Essendon District 
Swimming Gala at Queens Park Pool.

The students were very excited and channelled this energy into 
their swimming. The team gained with many personal best 
swims, showed a great display of teamwork in the relays 
events and received many ribbons for their efforts.

From this event the following students competed at the 
Divisional Event 

12 yrs - Mia Hale (Butterfly)   
11 yrs - Jessica Hough (Freestyle & Backstroke)
10 yrs - Asha Hale (Freestyle & Backstroke)
     

GALA DAYS:
Recently the Year 5 students competed in 2 Gala Days (round 
robin tournament against 8 other schools in the district). They 
participated in Cricket, Volleyball, Hot Shot Tennis and Softball. 
All students showed excellent team work and determination to 
achieve very good results and have fun. Well done to all the Year 
5 students.

Here are some reviews from the Yr 5 students:

Volleyball:
Over the past two Fridays the year fives had been competing in 
Gala Day. Gala Day is when children from different schools 
compete in different sports like volleyball.  We played in teams of 
around 6 people, there were 2 teams from SVDP.  We did a lot of 
practice and our school won eleven games. Even though we lost 
some games we try to keep positive thoughts as much as 
possible .
Hannah Jimmy and Olivia Zammit

Sport News (cont.)

Gala Day Cricket Team

Gala Day Volleyball Team

Gala Day Tennis Team

Gala Day Softball Team
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Separation Anxiety

The last two years have been a challenge for all of us and there 
are some mornings where children find separating from you 
harder than others. They have spent so much time with you at 
home and therefore it is expected that they will miss you. 

Below is a strategy that you might like to use with your child if 
they are finding the school drop off an upsetting time.

This idea is called a ‘hug button.’ It's very simple, both the parent 
and child draw a little hard into the palms of their hands. You tell 
your child that if you press the button during the day, it sends a 
hug to them. (You can also draw a spare one on their arm in case 
the hand one wears off). 

As you walk to school holding hands, the hearts get ‘charged’ for 
the day.
When you pick your child up, ask them ‘Did you get my hugs 
today?’
You simply tell your child that if they are feeling worried or if they 
are missing you, they should press the button, and you will do the 
same.
This comforting technique has been used around the world and 
there have been many success stories. 
You can also read the picture story books - The Kissing Hand and 
The Invisible String to reinforce this idea. 

     

I would love to hear your stories if this works for you.

Rebecca Glenton

eSafety’s Parent Guide to Cyberbullying & Online Drama

This cyberbullying and online drama webinar will provide parents 
and carers with the tools to support young people to have safe 
and respectful online relationships. It will also offer advice about 
what to do when things go wrong.

It is designed for parents and carers of young people aged 11 to 
18 years old.

It will cover:  

● starting conversations with your child about their online 
friendships and positive ways to deal with changing 
relationships

● understanding the rights, laws and community expectations 
that govern social media use

● where to seek help if your child is involved in a cyberbullying 
incident.

Date of Webinar - Wednesday 23rd March 7:30pm to 8:30pm

For more information, please visit the following website:

eSafety Webinars for Parents and Carers

Scholastic Book Club

Issue 2, 2022 of the Book Club catalogue was distributed to all 
students yesterday. All orders are to be completed online. The 
school office will not be accepting any orders. If you would like 
to place an order, it will need to be placed by Friday, 25th March.
Once the books have been delivered to the school, they will be 
sorted and distributed to the students for them to bring home.

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=2203_SID_thank_you&utm_content=2203_SID_thank_you+CID_d4627af0e7c6f1f15ac4d91de508e1ee&utm_source=Email%20marketing%20software&utm_term=free%20webinars


Download the Report and Methodology Report:

● Mind the Gap Report

https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20
the%20Gap%20%20-%20Parental%20awareness%20of%20chi
ldren%27s%20exposure%20to%20risks%20online%20-%20FI
NAL.pdf

● Methodology Report

https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20
the%20Gap%20Methodology%20report%20-%20Aussie%20Ki
ds%20Online%20-%20FINAL.pdf
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Mind the Gap

Digital parenting needs to evolve as children grow so that young 
people are well prepared to respond safely to harmful online 
content.

Parents have an important role to play in children’s online lives 
and evidence shows that their awareness and digital involvement 
has increased since 2016. But there are still some significant 
gaps – especially in relation to children’s exposure to potentially 
harmful online content. 

This research explores the opportunities and risks that the 
internet presents for children in Australia. More than 3,500 young 
people aged 8 to 17, and their parents, were surveyed during 
August and September 2021.

The research examined:  
● children’s online lives
● what parents know – and don’t know – about their children’s 

online experiences
● digital parenting practices and the effects on children’s 

internet use.

It was conducted as part of eSafety's work with Global Kids 
Online - an international project which creates cross-national 
evidence about children’s online risks and opportunities.
Results will be used by eSafety to further develop age 
appropriate resources and messaging for parents and carers to 
use with their children. This will help them to maximise the 
benefits of online activities while minimising harm.

Summary of key findings:
● Young people engage in a wide range of online activities and 

experience many benefits from using the internet:
○ Many children have gone online for health information, 

searching for material about mental, physical and sexual 
health.  

○ A third of children looked for emotional support online 
from friends and/or mental health support services.

● Significant numbers of children have had negative online 
experiences: 
○ Close to half of the children surveyed were treated in a 

hurtful or nasty way online in the past year. 
○ A quarter of the children had themselves treated someone 

in a hurtful or nasty way online. 
○ One in ten children have been the target of hate speech 

online.
● Almost all children did something in response to a negative 

online experience – most commonly telling their parents. 
● Exposure to negative online content and sexual content is 

prevalent among young people aged 14 to 17 years.
● Many parents underestimate the prevalence of children’s 

negative online experiences, and many are not aware of their 
teens’ exposure to negative content or sexual material online.

● Children with restrictive parents are less likely to be exposed 
to harmful content, but they are also much less likely to 
engage in supportive and protective online activities.

Lost Property

We have various items in the office which 
have been found in the last year.  
Items include:  jewellery, watches, 
myki card, keys, glasses, etc. 
Please see the office staff if you 
have lost an item. 

We also have other lost items, eg. uniforms, bottles, etc in the 
Lost Property cupboard. Please feel free to check it.

https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20the%20Gap%20%20-%20Parental%20awareness%20of%20children%27s%20exposure%20to%20risks%20online%20-%20FINAL.pdf
https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20the%20Gap%20%20-%20Parental%20awareness%20of%20children%27s%20exposure%20to%20risks%20online%20-%20FINAL.pdf
https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20the%20Gap%20%20-%20Parental%20awareness%20of%20children%27s%20exposure%20to%20risks%20online%20-%20FINAL.pdf
https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20the%20Gap%20%20-%20Parental%20awareness%20of%20children%27s%20exposure%20to%20risks%20online%20-%20FINAL.pdf
https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20the%20Gap%20Methodology%20report%20-%20Aussie%20Kids%20Online%20-%20FINAL.pdf
https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20the%20Gap%20Methodology%20report%20-%20Aussie%20Kids%20Online%20-%20FINAL.pdf
https://www.esafety.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-02/Mind%20the%20Gap%20Methodology%20report%20-%20Aussie%20Kids%20Online%20-%20FINAL.pdf
http://globalkidsonline.net/
http://globalkidsonline.net/
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Awards

 Please find listed below the names of those students receiving awards at the online assembly on FRIDAY 25th March.

PREP BLUE
Penny Garbet

Zak Piaia
THREE BLUE

Luca Karamicov

Giuliana Bongiovanni

PREP GOLD
Amelia Pennisi

Dion Wheaton
THREE GOLD

Lucas Ponte

Xavier Vernali

PREP GREEN
Keenan Micevski

Valentina Zara
FOUR BLUE

Rivers Haydon-Gallegari

Elsie Eccles  

ONE BLUE
Maggie Bui

Jordan Lui
FOUR GOLD

Lucas Casaletto

Chloe Forbes

ONE GOLD
Will Favaro

Eva Hamdorf
FIVE BLUE

Chelsea Fabbri

Marcus Vernali

ONE GREEN
Ivy Makarucha

Levi Bugryn
FIVE GOLD

India Clutterbuck

Alba Kheir

TWO BLUE
Levi Vitali

Olivia Godino
SIX BLUE

Jed Vacirca

Lily Goodwin

TWO GOLD
Archie Scerri

Olive Wu
SIX GOLD

Rodlyn Shaaya

Max Eccles

TWO GREEN
Leo Giansalvo

Annabel Savage

https://pixabay.com/images/search/award/
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International Women’s Day St Bernard’s Auskick 2022

To assist your decision making in relation to your child's 
education for 2023 and beyond, please find below a link to the 
136 page 2022 edition of the Catholic Education Guide.

CLICK HERE: 
https://victoriaschoolguides.starcommunity.com.au/catholic-educa
tion/

Victorians School GuideStrathmore Football Club

https://api.secondstreetapp.com/m_c_t/39027618/207710621
https://api.secondstreetapp.com/m_c_t/39027618/207710621


We are hosting our next Autism Swim/Social Night at Windy Hill 
Fitness Centre on Saturday 26th March, and we would love for 
you to join us, or to pass along this information to any relevant 
networks who might be interested.
This event is open to the Different Journeys community only so 
the pool will be closed to the public from 4pm-6pm. The cost is 
$10 per person - including parents/carers and support workers - 
which includes entry to the pool and BBQ dinner. The cost may 
be claimed on your NDIS package.

Please purchase your ticket - one per person attending - via our 
online booking system at the link below:

Bookings at:  https://www.trybooking.com/BWRMH

All attendees aged 12 years and 2 months and over need to be 
fully vaccinated. We are committed to ensuring everyone is safe.   

Refunds will only be given if the event is cancelled.

If you have any questions, please reach out.  Our flyer and a 
media release flyer is attached to this email.

Regards, 
Team Different Journeys
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Autism Family Swim & Social Event - Windy Hill St Columba’s College 

https://www.trybooking.com/BWRMH
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Important Dates

MARCH 2022

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY
1
Resilience Project - 
Parent Webinar 
6:30-8:00pm

2
Ash Wednesday
District Swimming 
Sports

3
Whole School 
Swimming Sports

4
Yr 5 Gala Day 2

5 6

7 8 9 
Yr 3 Reconciliation 
7pm (3 Gold)

10
Yr 3 Reconciliation 
7pm (3 Blue)

11
Yr 5 Assembly

12 13

14
Labour Day Holiday

15
Yr 6 Camp

16
Yr 6 Camp

17
Yr 6 Camp

18
Yr 6 Camp

19 20

21
Harmony Day
PA Meeting 7:30pm

22 23
School Photo Day

24
Second-hand Uniform 
Sale 2:45-4:00pm

25
Yr 4 Assembly

26 27

28
District Tennis

29 30
School Advisory 
Council Meeting

31
Prep/Yr 6 Family Picnic

APRIL 2022

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY
1
Hot Food Day - Pizza

2 3

4 5 6 7
Stations of the Cross

8
Easter Raffle
Last Day of Term 1
1:30pm finish

9 10

11 12 13 14 15
Good Friday

16 17
Easter Sunday

18
Easter Monday

19 20 21 22 23 24

25
ANZAC Day Holiday

26
Term 2 Commences

27
School Advisory 
Council Meeting

28 29
Yr 5 and 6 Winter 
Sports Commences

30

MAY 2022

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY
1

2
PA Meeting 7:30pm

3 4
Mothers Day Stall

5 6
Yr 5 and 6 Winter 
Sports 
Yr 3 Assembly

7 8
Mothers Day

9 10
NAPLAN

11
NAPLAN

12
NAPLAN

13
NAPLAN
Yr 5 and 6 Winter 
Sports 

14 15

16 17
School Closure Day

18 19 20
Yr 5 and 6 Winter 
Sports 
Yr 2 Assembly

21 22

23 24 25 26 27
Yr 5 and 6 Winter 
Sports 

28 29

30 31
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